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HANSEN DIVISION M INUTES  OF APRIL 10,  2017  

 

 

In Attendance: 

Darlene Pruden Gary Watt  

Karen Harman Gord Stamp    

Bruce Munro Bev Munro 

Ben Gona  Ted Shepherd  

 

Unable to Attend: 

Ray MacEachern 

     

 

1. Hansen Division Coordinator 

   

The ESSPA Board has indicated that they would like Darlene Pruden to be the Hansen 

Coordinator.  The Hansen Division rules do require the selectors to vote on selecting a 

Hansen Coordinator.  The selectors voted Darlene Pruden as Hansen Coordinator for 2017 

slowpitch season.  The position has been accepted by Darlene.   

 

Darlene thanked individuals for getting the season going by organizing evaluations, setting 

this meeting up etc.   

 

2. Process to Choose Hansen Division Selectors 

 

We have individuals that have indicated interest in being Hansen Division Selectors.  The 

following individuals have indicated their interest: 

Gord Stamp 

Bruce Munro 

Ted Shepherd 

Gary Watt 

Karen Harmen/Stan Zimmerman 

Ray MacEachern 

Wayne Berry (will not be available for the draft however)  

Don Holtom (has not shown interest other than indicated on his registration) 
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3. Process for Draft 

 

We will hold a straight draft.  Hansen will have 6 teams, a minimum of 13 players on a team.  

Each team will have a minimum of 3 women on the team.  Selectors will work together to 

make the teams as even and competitive as possible.  Selectors will have a copy of how each 

player was rated in the previous year for their information during the draft.  Numbers were 

put in a bag and drawn by selectors at the meeting for their order in selecting their teams.   

Karen/Stan have first selection 

Ray (chosen by Darlene) has second selection 

Gord has third selection 

Ted has fourth selection 

Gary has fifth selection 

Bruce has sixth selection. 

Selectors reviewed their own ratings from last year and rated themselves with the assistance 

of the group as follows: 

Karen – 9 

Stan – 6 

Ted – 4 

Bruce – 6 

Gord – 10 

Gary – 1 

Ray – 6  

There was discussion on friends wanting to play together or with a certain team in addition to 

couples playing together.   

The following couples were rated as follows: 

Pam Brown - 4 

Dwayne Brown – 1 

Mike Cooper  

Diane Cooper – 13 

Anita Sisson – 6 

Jim Sisson – 1 

Doreen Stevenson –  
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Warren Stevenson – 13 

Marcy Watt - 6 

Cathy Watt – 11 

 

4. Choose Hansen Selectors 

 

Since there was only interest from 7 individuals and one cannot make the draft the 6 listed in 

number 2 will be the selectors.  

 

5. Pick date of Draft 

   

The date of the draft will be dependent upon whether we can book another indoor evaluation.  

Gord has received approval from the board to rent out the Golfdome for a Hansen evaluation.  

There are approximately 4 Brawner players and 5 or 6 new players that need to be evaluated.  

Hirsch has sent down 7 players but those individuals are not new to the league.  There is 

probably one player that should be evaluated from that list.  Gord will let us know as soon as 

he gets confirmation from the Golfdome that there is space available for us on April 22nd.  If 

the evaluation is completed early that day the selectors can complete the draft that day or 

draft on April 23rd.   

 

6.  Discuss Hansen Rules for 2016  

 

Deferred to next meeting.  Please review the rules and be ready to discuss at the next 

meeting. 

 

7. Usage of Spares 

  

Deferred to the next meeting. 

 

Darlene will send out some possible dates for the next meeting.   

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45p.m.   

   

 
 


